November 12, 2021

Dear City of Naperville,

Would you please issue a Temporary Use Permit for the pictured

4-Beam Searchlight for our Live Walk-Thru Nativity planned for Friday,
December 10 from 5-9p and Saturday, December 11 from 6-10p atour ==
Naperville Campus located at 1551 Hobson Road?

Last year, because of the pandemic, we hosted a Drive-Thru event 4-Beam Modular Trailer
where families stayed in their car as they drove past scenes from the

Christmas story. We had an overwhelming response with over 400 cars go through the event; many
waiting more than 2 hours to experience it.

This year, our plan is to eliminate the long wait times by making this a Walk-Thru event. Families will

park their car, then walk around the outside of our church to experience the scenes with live actors and
animals. This is a free event that will take 20-30 minutes to experience. Registration is encouraged, but
not required. '

Like last year, we plan to rent a 4-Beam Searchlight from Northstar
Searchlight Productions. The searchlight will be in the shepherd'’s
field scene depicting the angel choir. This will be located in the
water retention area right next to the church building and away
from both Hobson and Wehrli Roads. See picture to the right.

We are planning to hire Naperville Police to help us with the traffic on Hobson Road. We are also
requesting an Amplifier Permit since each scene will have speakers setup so the prerecorded narration
can play. The volume on the speakers will not be loud since the people watching will be standing right
next to the scene. We do not anticipate noise levels for neighbors to be an issue. We did not hear any
complaints last year.

Sincerely,

Cpwe

Dan Huffman
Children’s Pastor of The Compass Church
dhuffman@thecompass.net
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